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Golden Jubilarians/Senior Induction 

            Fellow Alumni, 
                  Just two more events for this semester and  
            summer will be here!  The May general alumni   
           meeting will be in the cafeteria, May 23rd, starting 
           at 6:00pm and the Annual Alumni Reunion  
           Weekend will be Friday and Saturday, June 1st and 2nd. 
On Friday is the  Crawfish Boil, under the WolfDome, and is $25.00 per person. 
It’s all you can eat and drink for the guys only. On Saturday night, in the Student Center for you and your 
guest , is the cocktail party.  We will be honoring the classes of ’72, ’82, ’92 and ’02 so get your 
classmates together and  
come have a good time.  
 
Mike Richard '68 
Alumni Director 

Lasallian 
Core 

Principles 

All Alumni Reunion Weekend 
 

   Friday, June 1st: Crawfish Boil under the Wolf Dome –men only  
 (6:00pm –10:00pm) $25 per person – boiled by Ralph  
 Patrick (owner of Pat’s Seafood) 
   Saturday, June 2nd: Cocktail Party in the Student Center – 
 spouses/dates (6:00pm –10:00pm) – Free admission, 
 open bar and heavy hors d’ouerves provided by Mark 
 Dixon ’81 (owner of The Broken Egg Café). Cocktail 
 party is sponsored by Jim McCune ‘62 and Eddie Riecke ’62.  
 For more information, contact Mike Richard at  

 alumni@stpauls.com.  

Pictured at right is the  
Class of 1962.  Seated 
L-R:  Paul Bourgeois,  
Wade Mott, Eddie Daigle, Joe Troxler, Irwin Pugh, and Richard Kivett.  Standing L-R: J. Henry Larose III, 
Bob Otillar, Connie Saux, Placide Jumonville, Eddie Riecke and Mike Richard, Alumni Director. 

mailto:alumni@stpauls.com
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The Saint Paul’s School 

Golden Jubilarians/Senior Induction (cont) 

Graduates enjoy Sunday lunch!  Pictured in 
foreground are Mike McMurray ‘63 and Eddie 

Riecke‘62 

Receiving his alumni pin from Bob 
Otillar is Zack Lee, son of Scott Lee 
’89, in the foreground and Dylan 
Long, grandson of Jack Salter ’49, 
receiving his pin from Eddie Riecke 
‘62. 

The Strength of the Wolf is the Pack 

Photos courtesy of Matt Schlenker ‘69 

Wade Mott 
receives his 

diploma from 
Principal Brother 
Ray Bulliard, FSC 

The Student 
Body 

welcomes 
the class of 

1962 

Inclusive 
Community 



 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s New with You? 

The Saint Paul’s School 

Keith Villere ‘71 -  Keith has been elected as the new chairperson of the Saint Tammany Democratic 
Parish Executive Committee (DPEC).  He took office on April 9th.  View The St. Tammany News Article 
 
Zachary Popovich ’05 – Zach will be awarded the Juris Doctorate degree on May 19th from The 
University of Texas at Austin.  He has been hired by a local law firm and will work here in Covington. 
 
Taylor Brett ‘07 – Taylor is graduating from LSU with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Mass Communications 
on May 18th .  He will attend Loyola Law School in the fall.   He is the son of Liz Brett, Saint Paul’s Spanish 
Department Chair and teacher. 
    
                         Jacob Lindley ’07 – Jacob graduated from the Naval Officer Candidate School in May 
                         and will head to Naval Aviator training. 
 

 
Ian McDougall ’08 – Ian was awarded a BBA degree on May 12th  from Millsaps.  He was also 
commissioned as a Second Lieutenant in the United States Air Force on May 11th. 
 
Ethan Popovich, ’08  - Ethan was awarded a Bachelor of Science degree in Accounting, magna cum 
laude, from University of Southern Mississippi on May 11th where he was in The Honors College.  His 
senior thesis explored Louisiana Parish Audit Reports and was entitled “Follow the Standards and You 
Shall Not Parish.”  He has been awarded a graduate assistantship at University of Southern Methodist 
while he pursues his master’s degree.  The Dean said his work was “excellent.” 
 
Alex Richard ‘08 – Alex graduated Magna Cum Laude from Millsaps College on May 11th  with a 
Bachelor of Science degree with a major is Biology and minor in Chemistry.  Alex will continue his studies 
at LSU University School of Medicine.  Alex also has the distinction to be a graduate of Millsaps and  
 The International Cultural Awareness Program.  See article. 
 
                     Keller Douglas ‘11 – Keller is completing his first year of college at Spring Hill.  He has been 
                     nominated  Spring Hill’s Head Coach, Frank Sims, for Conference Freshman Player of the  
                     Year.  Keller (2-0) was named to the All-Freshman Conference Team as a right-handed 
                     relief pitcher.  Keller led Spring Hill College with a .193 ERA and recorded 39 strikeouts 
                     and a save in 37.1 innings of work. 

 Any alumnus who wishes to donate a yearbook to the school, contact Mike Richard at 
   alumni@stpauls.com .  

A Look Ahead 

  Alumni General Membership Meeting -  Wednesday, May 23rd – 

  held in the cafeteria at 6:00pm.  Food and drink will be provided.  We will 
  be voting for a new alumni officer, reviewing this past year’s events and 
  preparing for next year.  This is a VERY important meeting, so please make 
  plans to attend! 

NOTE: 
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http://www.thesttammanynews.com/news/article_3ab93036-88e9-11e1-8ae7-001a4bcf887a.html
http://www.utexas.edu/
http://uiswcmsweb.prod.lsu.edu/manship/MassComm/
http://www.ocs.navy.mil/index.asp
http://www.ocs.navy.mil/ocs.asp
http://www.airforce.com/careers/?m=2011EASearch&pl=Google&med=CPC
http://www.smu.edu/
http://www.millsaps.edu/admissions/icap.php
http://www.millsaps.edu/news_events/2012_april_icap_students_graduate.php
http://www.shc.edu/
mailto:alumni@stpauls.com
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The Saint Paul’s School 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saint John Baptist de La Salle … Pray for Us 

Service 

  Student Host Banquet 
Saint Paul’s Renaissance Board sponsored the 2012 Student Host Banquet held on 
April 30th at the Abita Springs Quail Farm. Following in the rich traditions of its  
Lasallian heritage, one of the hallmarks of Saint Paul’s is its commitment to service.  
A group of students that recently received recognition for their service to the school were the Student 
Hosts, who are moderated by Public Relations director Karen Hebert. These students, from eighth 
through twelfth grades, serve as ambassadors for the school at various functions throughout the year, 
including the Jazz N' Roll and Celebrity Waiters fundraisers, Open House, athletic and extracurricular 
awards banquets, and Marian Player drama productions.  Each of the eighty-five students was given a 
certificate, and the seniors, who serve as the Student Host Leaders throughout the year, were rewarded 
for their efforts with special 2012 Saint Paul's key chains. In total,  
the Student Hosts contributed a total of 2321 hours of service to help  
better Saint Paul's. Thank you to all of the Student Hosts!  
        by Andrew 

                  Mullet   

Senior Jackson Fos receives his 
senior gift from Student Host 

moderator, Karen Hebert. 

Renaissance Board Member 
Lisa Barnett presents Nicholas 

Sibley with the sophomore-
level door prize. 

Renaissance Co-chairman Brother 
Gale Condit, FSC presents John-Paul 
Juge with the freshman-level door 

prize. 

Saint Paul’s 
Director of 

Special Events, 
Shellie Campo, 
presents Austin 
Grashoff with 
the 8th grade-

level door prize. 

Saint Paul’s 
Development 

Office Assistant, 
Danielle Lavie, 

presents  
Jonathan 

Macheca with 
the senior-level 

door prize. 

Senior Student 
Hosts have fun 

at their last 
Student Host 

Banquet. 
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Founder’s Week 
The Saint Paul’s School 

     During the week of April 30 through May 4, Saint Paul’s celebrated 
Founder’s Week, where there focus on learning about and honoring  
Saint John Baptist de La Salle, who began the Brothers of the Christian  
Schools over 330 years ago. On Monday, de La Salle’s birthday, the Mothers’ 
Club held a special afternoon snack break for the student body. On Wednesday, 
May 2, students and faculty gathered in the Student Center for the final liturgy of the year. Mass was 
celebrated by Father John Talamo of Our Lady of the Lake Parish in Mandeville. Brother Ray and the 
student body thanked Father John for his dedication and willingness to serve at Saint Paul’s over the past 
four years and wished him luck in his new assignment.  
     On Friday, May 4, Founder’s Week culminated with Field Day and Wolf Jam, two events sponsored by 
the Lasallian Youth Leaders and moderator Myrle Wiggins. Students in each grade level were allowed to 
dress down according to a specific theme, and the grade levels competed against each other throughout 
the afternoon in various games, including flag football, tug-of-war, track events, a FIFA tournament, a 
chess tournament, and many more. After nearly three hours of intense competition involving over 600 
students, the seniors emerged victorious – the Class of 2012’s second straight Field Day victory!  
     Later that night, the annual Wolf Jam concert was held in the Student Center. Wolf Jam is a fundraiser 
that showcases student bands, and all of the proceeds from the event go to San Miguel High School in 
Tuscon, Arizona, a fellow Lasallian school. This year, the event featured physics teacher Gene Lipps, 
sophomore Ryan Rees, the Saint Paul’s Jazz Wolves, the Disappearing Yoshis, the Stone Rabbits, and the 
2012 All-Stars. The night was a success, and students and parents were treated to excellent music while 
supporting a great cause.    by Andrew Mullet 

Sophomores Matt Rader and Ethan 
Lowry dressed in western tradition 
participate in the frozen t shirt 
competition. 

Junior Michael 
Jennings dresses 
for field day 
displaying the 
best of Tropical 
Days. 
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Lasallian Youth Leaders  first row L-R: 
First Row: Michael Maggio, Michael 
Stewart, and Brennan Skinner. Second 
row: Bryan Livaudais, and Jacob 
McWilliams. Third Row Brian Schmitt 
and Grant Connolly 

Eighth grade super 
heroes first row L-R: 
Mark Spicer and Jason 
Bopp.  Back row: Chris 
Fortner, Matt Gallagher, 
Trey Lyons and Patrick 
Early. 
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ROTC Award Ceremony and Banquet 
The Saint Paul’s School 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     On Tuesday, April 24th, the Saint Paul’s Corps of Cadets held its annual military awards banquet. 
Numerous national organizations were present to award cadets who met the specific criteria for the 
unique awards. The guest speaker was Lt. Col Carol Gering, Air Force ROTC Detachment Commander 
at Tulane University.  Besides the national awards, the top flight of the year was announced. 
“Alpha” Flight, commanded  by Christian Moseley’12, was the top flight.   
     The top award, the SMSgt Don Pressley Award, was given to the Overall  Outstanding Cadet, 
Christian Moseley.   SMSgt Pressley was named to this award for three reasons: his stellar career 
during his time on Active Duty in the Air Force in service of our nation, his time as an Aerospace 
Science Instructor here at Saint Paul's, his continued service as the Director of Physical Plant here at 
Saint Paul’s. 
     A delicious meal of grilled chicken and pasta was prepared by alumnus Mark Dixon ‘81 of The 
Broken Egg Café and was served by the Saint Paul’s Students Hosts. 

SMSgt Don Pressley presents his 
award to Christian Moseley 

David Davenport receives the 
Daughters of the American 

Revolution Award from 
representative Mrs. Linda Abbott. 

Bennet Miller receives 
the Reserve Officer’s 
Association League 

Award from 
representative Mrs. 

Adele Lozes.  

Austin Montgomery and Eric Boudet receive the 
Knights of Columbus Patriotism Award from Mr. 

Victor Duet. 

Photos provided by Joey Michel Photography 

Pictured above are Master Sgt AJ East with 
Mason Davis as Mason receives The 

Outstanding Senior Cadet Award from guest 
speaker Lt. Col. Carol Gering. 

http://www.joeymichel.com/
http://www.joeymichel.com/
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Lacrosse & In Line Hockey 
The Saint Paul’s School 

     The freshman lacrosse team won the first 
place title for the freshman division at the 
recent Battle by the Beach Tournament in 
Gulfport, MS. The freshman team went 
undefeated for the weekend with 2 wins and 
2 ties. They captured FIRST place in a win 
over their rivals ST THOMAS MORE in a final 
score of 6-3. The team received a team 
trophy but all players also received a medal. 
     The varsity team finished with a 16-2 
season with big wins over Brother Martin, 
Jesuit, and Mountain Brook (Birmingham).  
This year the varsity team got its first and 
second playoff win in history but fell short in 
the championship game.   
           The program came away with four players receiving state recognition: Mickey Quigley, Kyle Carriere, 
and Luke Posner all received All State Honors and Austin Carriere received All District Honors. 

Varsity Lacrosse 
Wolves 

During the 2011-2012 final Principal's 
Assembly, in line hockey members 
presented Athletic Director Craig 
Ketelsen with their trophy.  The in line 
hockey team participated in the Gulf 
Coast High School Inline Hockey League 
Championship Tournament held the 
weekend of May 12-13. The tier 2 team 
finished second in the bronze division of 
the State Championship Tournament.  
Pictured at right L-R: Preston Kennedy, 
Brian Schmitt, Coach Ketelsen, Shane 
Jones, and Lane Sumrall 

http://www.joeymichel.com/
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Saint Paul’s School 
PO Box 928 
Covington, LA 70434 
985-892-3200 

The Strength of the 
Wolf is the Pack 

Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School in 
Covington, Louisiana;  a Lasallian school for boys, grades 
8-12. 
 
Publisher:    Danielle Pilie´ Lavie 
   development@stpauls.com 
   985-892-3200 ext 1270 
 
Contributing Editor:   Karen Hebert 
 
Contributors: Mike Richard ’68, Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC, 
Beth Burkenstock, John Dardenne , Andrew Mullet, Lt. 
Col. Jerry Brumfield, Master Sgt. AJ East. 

Spring Band Concert 
The Saint Paul’s School 

On Saturday , May 12th the Music Department held their annual end of the year concert.  The concert 
included performances by the Saint Paul's Saxophone Quartet, that was formed and directed by Senior 
Justin Dardenne.  The Saint Paul's Concert Band, under the direction of Mr. Andrew Moran - Director of 
Bands, performed a number of songs including their award winning Walt Disney pieces.  The Concert 
Band also had a special guest performance that featured Mr. Ted Rounds from Kent State University on 
the marimba.  The award winning Jazz Wolves, under the direction of Mr. James "Jimmy" Brinkman - 
Assistant Director of Bands, also performed a number of pieces including their award winning Walt 
Disney songs.  Mrs. Tyler Rounds, also from Kent State,  accompanied the Jazz Wolves.  Saint Paul's 
African Percussion Orchestra rounded out the concert with their performance.  
     by John Dardenne 

Saint Paul’s Concert Band 

mailto:development@stpauls.com

